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Harbor Area Model ‘A’ Club  

 
Upcoming Business 

Meetings 
 
  

The March 2021 meeting 
CANCELLED  

  
 We will keep our 
members informed if there are any changes 
to the meeting schedule. Your health and 
safety is our prime concern. 

2 Wayne’s Words —  
3 Birthdays/Anniversaries 
3   Editor’s Corner  
4   Club merchandise—  
4 Caffeine Cruisers— 
5 Business meeting notes (On virus hold) 
5   Ford’s Model A parts numbering system 

6   Tech Tips— Removing rear wheel drum 
7 Touring with Elaine 
7    Pasadena school raffle  
8  MAFFI notes 
9    Vintage Nationals 2013 
10   1931 Favorite Things  
11   Our Advertising Friends 
12   Officer List & Mailing Info 

Next Board Meeting  
 
It will be at Torrance Memorial 
Hospital,  

Postponed until (TBD) 

 

Model A Events & Local Shows 
 

None scheduled 

Due to Covid virus 

Dedicated to preserving and driving the 1928-1931 Model ‘A’ Ford since 1957 
 Torrance, California  

March  2021  

Technical Activities 
 
Postponed until (TBD) 
Saturday mornings.  
We meet from about  
10am to noon to work on 
Model A projects.  
Bring you’re Model A by and 
we’ll work on it. 
Al’s Garage, 907 Van 
Ness, Torrance CA (in the 
alley) 

2016-2019 MARC   
Award of Continuing Excellence 
for Harbor Light newsletter. 

2020 MAFCA  
Newsletter of Merit 

Long time member and 

club’s Secretary,  

Gloria Younkin 

is seen with her family in 

a Harbor Club surprise 

drive-by on her 80th 

birthday. 

Eleven Model As and 25 

club members partici-

pated in the fun event. 

Happy Birthday Gloria! 
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Thoughts for the future 
 

   This has not been a fun ride these last few months. Some of us have driven our As 

around locally just to get outdoors during this virus lockdown thing. At least the Caffeine Cruisers on 

Saturday morning is still going on. Masks are worn. Safety is the key word here. 

 Hopefully this coming year we will be back in ‘Al’s Garage’ on Saturday mornings. Sure miss that. 

 Stay safe and wear that mask!  

 

Wayne Sterling,     President 

Wayne’s Words of Wisdom 

A Note from our  

President 

Wayne Sterling 

 

The Harbor Area As preparing for the 80th birthday drive-by for Gloria Younkin. 

This was only the second time in recent months that the club got together.  

Gloria’s family arranged the celebration. 

Many more birthdays, Gloria. . . . 
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March  Birthdays March  Anniversaries 

 

Editor’s Corner By Dick Wyckoff 

  

 There is not much to report on this time. I know 

some of us still get the cars out and drive them. Jan and 

I do this on a regular basis. Not too far but around the 

local areas. We did get our first virus shot. Yeh! 

 A little non Model A related event in our lives: 

Some of you might remember our grand-daughter Hayley Erin,  

the Emmy winning actress on General Hospital. She married Adam, an Irish born actor, a year ago. 

Adam got an acting position in Europe that was to last about 8 months. The couple moved to Ireland where 

work was stationed. His job took them all over Europe. They even visited family in Cape Town, South Af-

rica. Back in Ireland, Hayley called Jan the other day and told her they were expecting. . . . . Twins!       

Jan would become a Great Grandmother of twin girls in early August.  This event has made Jan’s stay-at-

home events a little more tolerable.  Anyway, that’s the latest news from this corner of the world. 

 I hope all this bad weather in the middle of the country passes soon. Jan has relatives in South 

Dakota where temps are in minus digits. We have friends in Minnesota also. Hope they prepped their 

Model As for the extreme cold. 

 We keep driving the Cabriolet around locally just to keep sane. Stay safe. This too shall pass. 

 

  Dick 

PS: Some random thoughts: 
 I miss my Model A friends and the time that we spent together.  We had formal meetings, no so 

formal gatherings, worked on cars, drove our Model As, met for supper, etc. Then this virus thing hap-

pened and it ALL stopped. We had a couple birthday drive-bys. That’s about it.  

 Couldn’t we have informal meetings like at Wilson Park on a Saturday?  Drive your Model A, bring a 

lunch and a beach chair, for example. How about Monday night supper at Hof’s Hut? It’s open, you know. 

Of course we would wear our masks and do the right things. A Saturday drive along the coast of Palos 

Verdes would be nice. It is beautiful this time of year.  

 A small example of a mini-meeting was the gathering before Gloria’s drive-by. I got to see my 

friends again and swap stories. Jan and I really miss that sort of thing.  

 Your thoughts?  These are some of mine. 

  Dick 

3 Dianne Runyon 

4 Mary Ann Friedrich 

8 Richard Parrish 

12 Margaret Gott 

24 Jay Skinner 

25 Diana Murphy 

25 Jack  Goldberg 

28 Jim Perreten 

7 Dick & Jan Wyckoff 

7 Tim & Pat Harrison 

10 Monty & Donnis Bates 

20 Art & Daffy Wagner 

26 Kewyn & Lilia Cardenas 
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Saturday Morning Coffee Gathering is Alive and Well! 
 If you are looking for a little tire-kicking adventure on Saturday mornings between 7 and 9AM, 
check out the Caffeine Cruisers at the corner of Artesia Blvd. and Hawthorne, in Torrance, CA. Sev-
eral of the Harbor Model A club members and other car enthusiasts of all  car types meet to talk cars. 
There are some very nice autos and some nice people there, too!  
The address is 17400 Hawthorne Blvd.,  
Torrance CA. (at Artesia Blvd.) 
 Come on by, have a cup of Starbucks, and get your weekend started in true So. California style.  

2021 Membership, Roster and Club Merchandise Items  

 Ruxella and Jim have a selection of new Club merchandise. We have hats, shirts, patches, t-shirts and we still have 
60th anniversary items for sale at a discount. More to come. The 2020 Harbor phonebooks/rosters are available. The first 
booklet is free to members. Additional copies are $1. They are also available free of charge through e-mail. Club members 
that don't attend events can request a phonebook/roster by mail. Contact Ursi Schmidt at 310-539-5391. Make sure Ursi has 
your latest info.  

Just a note: We regularly update the roster. If you have any address changes, phone number changes or email changes, let 
Ursi know. Let Dick Wyckoff know, too. He’ll put the info in the Harbor Light.        

 

Point Fermin Lighthouse tour in July 2012 
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HARBOR AREA MODEL ‘A’ CLUB MEETING 

February 2021 
 Due to the Corona virus situation, the February meeting was cancelled.  
Folks are encouraged to follow the “Stay at Home” request and keep in contact 
with other members . We are a family, you know. 
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Technical Talk 

Hope you guys are doing well.  We're good here.  We are planning on the drive by next Tues.  Should be fun. 
 
I just found out that Kaiser is giving the Covid vaccine to anyone 75 and over, even if you are not a member.  I called 
this morning and we got appointments for this Friday.  We were so surprised.  I actually talked to a real person and 
she was so nice and friendly.  We are not members. 
 
If you are not a member, you have to call this number, you can not do it online.   The number is  1-833-574-2273. 
. 
Sue 

Some helpful virus shot info from Sue Hankins 
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 Stay Safe. We will get past this. .  

  

 Don’t have much to offer this month. We don’t have any planned activities, but 
that doesn’t mean you can’t drive your car! Follow the rules for face masking and socializing and you should be 
just fine.  Again. . . . Stay safe .  

 We had some Model A fun with the birthday drive-by for Gloria Younkin. It was nice to see our Model A 
friends again. Gloria was very surprised. Eleven Model As and about 25 people.  SUPER! 

Elaine 

Touring with Elaine 
By Elaine Pisu, Tour Director 

 

 Long time member, Beverly Migliazzo, wife of Vince Migliazzo passed away January 14th, 2021 at 

the age of 93. She and Vince were active years ago.  Their son Larry and Grandson Patrick are currently 

members of the Harbor Club.  

 She will lay to rest alongside her husband of over 70 years at a private service. 
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MAFFI President's Message  

 

Dear Model A Friends, 

 

The Model A Ford Foundation is nearing a significant milestone, and a huge Thank You 

is needed to the many supporters who have brought us to this point. I have decided to 

write this State of the Foundation article to let everyone know MAFFI's current status and 

the plans for the future. 

We are very close to achieving our $1 million en-

dowment goal. This is a great achievement and it is 

due solely to the generous donations given by our 

Model A hobbyists. So, maybe it's time to reflect on 

the purpose of the endowment and where we go 

from here. 

 

A number of years ago it was determined that to assure the perpetuity of our Museum, a 

fund would be required to support the long term costs associated with its running. A goal 

of $1 million was eventually established in order to generate revenue (if required) from 

any earnings, without disturbing the principal. A conservative return of 3-4% generates 

about one third of our annual operating costs. To be more specific, we spend about 

$100,000 per year to run the Museum. This includes our annual fee to The Gilmore, in-

surance, displays and exhibits, publications, vehicle maintenance, transportation and stor-

age expenses. We have no salaries or personnel expenses. We also have no debt to ser-

vice. From an income perspective, we currently take in about $30,000 from our annual 

Model A Day event and about $70,000 each year from membership dues, club support 

and individual donations. Therefore, our income and expenses balance out. Since we 

can't predict the future, we need a significant financial cushion should income decline. 

This is why we have an endowment. 

Best Regards, 

John W. Begg 

President 
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Vintage Nationals June 2013  

Irwindale, CA 



The Harbor Light is a monthly publication for the Harbor Area MARC/MAFCA.   All articles or want ads must be 
received by the 15th of each month in order to appear in the following month’s publication. Neither the Harbor 
Light and its staff, nor the Harbor Region of the Model A Restorer’s Club Inc. and Model A Ford Club of America, 
Inc. will assume any liability for errors or omissions, or for any liability or resultant damages for products, opin-
ions or services listed herein. Some information contained in our newsletter has been reprinted from other news-
letters; we thank and acknowledge them. Editor 
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Aquarium of the Pacific 
100 Aquarium Way 

Long Beach, CA 90802 

1-562-590-3100 

 

Comedy & Magic Club 
1018 Hermosa Ave. 

Hermosa Beach, CA 90254 

1-310-372-1193 

Our Advertising Friends 
CW Moss Ford Parts 
420 W. Chapman Ave. 

Orange, CA 92866 

1-800-322-1932 

 
Performance Plus Tire Superstore 

3910 Cherry Ave.  
Long Beach, CA 90807 

1-562-988-0211 

 

Snyder’s Antique Auto 
12925 Woodworth Rd. 

New Springfield, OH 44443 

1-888-262-5712 

  
 

 1929 Model A Closed Cab Pick-up 

  Complete frame off restoration. New wood, tires. Safety glass. 

  Rebuilt drive train, etc. Asking $15,500 OBO. 

  Call Paul:  310-218-7266  Torrance CA 



 

M B RENTALS 

    Studio Equipment 

    Lights and Fixtures 

 

      Drain Marshall 
   Home: (310) 378-5061 

   Cell:  (310) 570-5938  

11 

WESTCO SMART HOMES 

 

 

25308 Crenshaw Blvd. 
Torrance, CA 90505 

Email: joeyssmokinbbq@outlook.com 

Email: BeachAreaGarageDoor@verizon.net 

Proud printer of the ‘Harbor Light’ 

Drain Marshall says: 
Ask about their 

Model A  
Lube, oil change 

Special 



From: 
Harbor Area Model A Club 
Dick Wyckoff, Editor 
337 Lomita St. 
El Segundo CA 90245 

2021 Board of Directors: 
President: 
Wayne Sterling      (310) 500-9933 
Email: WSterling@Sterling-Agency.com 
Vice-President: 
Dennis Simpson      (310) 343-8227 

Treasurer: 
Daffy Wagner        (310) 374-6113 
Secretary: 
Gloria Younkin         (310) 316-8722 
Tour Director: 
Elaine Pisu        (310) 793-1789 

Technical Director/Safety: 
Cliff LeFall        (323) 715-3153 

Appointed Officers: 

Membership: 

Ursula Schmidt    (310) 539-5391 

Historian:  Open 

 

Sunshine Secretary:  

Theresa LeFall     (323) 715-3153 

Advertising: 

Jim Huizdos     (310) 375-2737 

Refreshments Coordinator: 

Weeg Thompson    (310) 346-6409 

Appointed Officers: 
Tool Custodian: 
Bob De Crescenzo (310) 540-3690 
Merchandise: 
Ruxella Speights    (310) 660-2243 
M/Sergeant-at-Arms: 
Jack Gordinier      (424)-263-2397 
Webmaster:  Open 
 
Harbor Light Editor: 
Dick Wyckoff      
Phone:  (310) 322-8863 (h) 
 (310) 292-1929 (c) 

E-mail: Janndick@earthlink.net 

March 2021 

 

     TO: 

For MARC info and membership, see 
www.ModelARestorers.org 

For MAFCA info and membership, see 
www.MAFCA.com 

The Harbor Area A’s meet monthly on the last Friday of every month at the Walteria Park Clubhouse, located at  3855 W. 
242nd St. in Torrance, California.  Meetings begin at 7:30 PM (The park is located about 1-1/2 blocks west of Hawthorne Blvd. 
and one block south of Pacific Coast Hwy.)  We’d like to invite all interested parties, even if they don’t own a Model A Ford, to 
come and join us.  Our goal is to educate the public about Model A Fords  and have fun while doing it.   

The Harbor Light 


